
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







 MINUTES








May 9, 2013 

1.0       ASSEMBLY 

1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall  

1.3  Visitors: 

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2013. Marshall seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -               

May 15th     - Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

May 25th – Washington Ladies Fire Auxiliary “Red, White and Blue” dance- Costumes are encouraged. It will be at the lodge from 8-11PM 

May 27th – Memorial Day service 9:30AM on the Town Common 

May 29th- Board of Adjustment 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

Did You Know? 

Carolyn Russell, Ron Jager and Tom Talpey in association with the Washington Historical Society were awarded the 2013 Annual Preservation Achievement Award for the film Meetinghouse: The Heart of Washington New Hampshire a documentary film. 

Maggie Atkins was student of the month at Hillsboro-Deering Middle School

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 Tucker and Robin Schult: TM# 12-088,Washington Drive, requesting a building permit to enclose an existing deck. Marshall and Eastman inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eastman motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1312 was approved.  

3.2 Michael Alleano, TM#14-322, Lincoln Drive, requesting a building permit to enclose an existing deck. Marshall and Eastman inspected and found that the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Marshall motioned to approve the application. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit # 1311 was approved. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Bob Fraser would like the railing in the front of the Town Hall erected again.  

4.2 Adam Wood phoned the Selectmen’s office regarding his dad’s property that is for sale, the price is $120,000.00. 

4.3 Marc Longval came in to discuss a property owner that received a letter for building without a permit. Longval will bring in a permit for his client. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS  

5.1 Ed Thayer 

5.1.1. Spoke with the Selectmen regarding an easement for a culvert on Valley Road. 

5.1.2. Updated the Selectmen on the overlay  project for East Washington Road. The Public Works Department will do approximately 1.5 miles. 

5.1.3. Completed the hard pack placement on the lakeside of the lodge of the back stairway. 

5.1.4. Reported that the easements for the Faxon Hill Road project are complete and Dagesse sent them to the registry to be recorded. 

5.2 Michelle Dagesse:

5.2.1. Updated E911 information with Susan Merritt. Merritt said that they will be out gathering the most recent updated information collected by the Town in the next couple of weeks. 

5.3 Chief Marshall: 


5.3.1. Dropped off his logs. 

5.4 Sandy Eccard: 


5.4.1. Came in with the list of parcels eligible for deeding. 

           5.5 Jim Berry: 


5.5.1. The Selectmen requested that Berry go check out to a Valley Road property that  received a complaint regarding a septic system issue. 
6.0 Public Appointments: 


6.1 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1  Application from the Washington Ladies Auxiliary requesting the use of the lodge. – See 9.1

7.2 The New Hampshire Civil Engineer- Forward to Thayer

7.3 A copy the New Hampshire revised statues annotated- Filed 

7.4 Application from Christine Hurd for the lodge. – See 9.2 

7.5 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #20- Public reading file 

7.6 Invoice from John Cilley for de-winterizing the bathhouse- Approved and forward to Dagesse

7.7 A copy of Town and City- Filed 

7.8 Application from Saint Mary’s Church for the use of the lodge- See 9.3 




8.0 Old Business  




 8.1 Dagesse sent a letter to a Grant Road property owner for building without a permit. 




 8.2 Dagesse to send a certified letter to a Halfmoon Pond Road property who has not responded to a letter from the Selectmen’s office stating a building permit is needed. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1  Eaton motioned to approve the application of the Washington Auxiliary for the use of the lodge on May 25th . Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2 Eaton motioned to approve the application of Christine Hurd for the use of the lodge on June 22nd. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

9.3 Eaton motioned to approve the application of St. Mary’s Church for the use of the lodge on August 4th. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

9.4 The Selectmen congratulate Dave Defosse earning the status of Roads Scholar One. 

9.5 The Selectmen were approached over the weekend by several members of LAE asking for the Town’s Public Works employee’s grade their private roads and charge the association. The Selectmen did not agree that this would be a good precedent and gave them a couple of names of vendors that could provide them this service. 

9.6 Marshall received a call from a Faxon Hill Road resident asking him for signs to place on the snowmobile bridge that no ATV’s are allowed. 

9.7 Eastman attended Lake Host Point person training this week. 

9.8 Eastman met with a contractor for a mop sink and a sink sprayer. They discussed the options and made a decision. Eastman will contact the contractor and coordinate. 


10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $5694.60 of and vendor checks in the amount of $16719.30 May 10, 2013.

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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